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Plan Administrator. Erin Maloney

Purpose:

The Port of Centralia is reserving the option to use Direct Contracting as practicable in the Small
Works Roster process. As required under RCW 39.04.152(4)(b)(iv), the Port of Centralia is
preparing the following small-, minority-, women-, and veteran-owned business utilization plan.

Further, pursuant to RCW 39.80.040 relating to procurement of architectural and engineering
services, the Port of Centralia is providing a plan to ensure that small-, minority-, women-, and
veteran-owned businesses are afforded the maximum practicable opportunity to compete for and
obtain public contracts for services.

Intent and Policy:

1t is the Port of Centralia’s policy to not favor contractors by repeatedly awarding contracts
without documented attempts to negotiate with others.

This plan is intended to help increase the likelihood of small works roster awards going to a
broad range of small businesses.

This plan is further intended to ensure that small-, minority-, women-, and veteran-owned firms
are afforded the maximum practicable opportunity to compete for and obtain public contracts for
architectural and engineering services.

This plan is to be referred to with each procurement for (i) small works with a $150,000 estimate
or less, not including sales tax, or (ii) architectural and engineering services, For purposes of
small works, the plan will be referred to by the Port of Centralia staff as they solicit and negotiate
using Direct Contracting.

Transparency:

This plan will be assessed, updated as needed, and posted annually every January by the Plan
Adminijstrator. The current utilization plan will be made available on the Port of Centralia’s
website at www.portofcentralia.com and made available to review upon request in fis
Administrative Office. The achieved utilization will be publicly reported in subsequent years’
plan updates as described below.




Goal:

The Port of Centralia’s goals are to increase small and diverse businesses’ Small Works Roster
participation, and to award 30% of all small works projects to such businesses using Direct
Contracting under this Business Utilization Plan.

Implementation:

The Port of Centralia will provide annual notification of its Small Works Roster to the
Washington State Office of Minority and Women’s Business Enterprises’ Directory of Certified
Firms to solicit contractors for inclusion on the Roster,

The application for the Small Works Roster will also include the ability for applying businesses
to specify if they are a small-, minority-, women-, and veteran-owned business for the Port of
Centralia to better track its contracting practices.

Utilization Achieved:

This is the first installment of the Business Utilization Plan. The Port of Centralia will be
recording and evaluating its progress in achieving the goals outlined above and will report its
findings in the next plan update.

Related Policies:

Resolution 2024-04 Repealing Resolution 2004-04 and Establishing Purchasing Policies and
Procedures.
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